Update for reuse zone extended construction. Updates to minor
operational items.

I am writing to address a late addition of the re use zone because of issues that have
come up during the permitting process for the construction of structures in a flood
zone (DRB permitting specifically).

We believe that the issue should be resolved hopefully on all items that need to be
submitted for the April time for the board to meet. If all goes as planned, we will
receive the last permit we need for the location on 80 Rodgers lane location.

We will have our contractor then build out the shed. The design is not a very
complicated build and should not take to long before it is operational if not exactly
finished with full roofing or other small tweaks.

All other main activities for the site that were agreed upon are currently operational and
able to be accepted including all yard waste in preparation for spring cleaning
needs.

New signs for additional attention to the entrance and exit flow have been purchased
and will be hung up by the end of the month. One entrance sign to be placed on
a post may just take till | can dig into the ground deep enough to plant the post. |
plan on having the directional arrows repainted before the end of the month when
| catch a dry day to change the arrows.

If any other items appear to be unaddressed as not complete on the timeline, please
reach out and | can update or address any concerns or make sure they are
completed before the end of the month early next week. Thank you.

Ryan Dinneen

Depot Operations Manager
Casella Waste Systems
802-417-4656
Ryan.dinneen@casella.com
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